Statement of Kenya

at the review of Fiji
20th Session of the UPR Working Group on the

Wednesday, 29th October 2014 

9.00am 

Geneva
Mr. /Ms. President,

Kenya welcomes the delegation of Fiji to the second Universal Periodic Review and thanks it for a comprehensive and thorough presentation of its national report. We welcome Fiji’s stated commitment --  as contained in the report – of the Government’s continued  is committed to  the protection and advancement of human rights, and of its commitment aimed at cultivating an ethos of a responsible human rights culture. 
We, note that at the last UPR review, Fiji had accepted recommendations to ratify a number of the core universal human rights instruments. It would be interesting to hear about the progress made in this direction. Kenya recommends that Fiji takes steps to ratify and implement the ICCPR, ICESCR, CRPD, and CAT.
Kenya also notes that the 2009 Human Rights Commission Decree affects the independence and functionality of the national human rights commission. Kenya recommends that Fiji reinstates the full independence and functionality of the Human Rights Commission to bring it in line with the Paris Principles and in accordance with the recommendations it had already accepted at the last UPR review.
I thank you.

